MDOC Committee Meeting, Monday July 9th 2012 at the Poynton Sports Club
Minutes
1. Present:
 David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Steve Dempsey, Julie Brook,


Steve Fellbaum , Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang, Peter Lomas. Eddie Speak, Kath Speak.


2. Apologies: Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Andrew Gregory, Frank Rose, Matthew Fellbaum.

3. Minutes of the last meeting.  Having being circulated and one small correction made they were signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters arising not covered elsewhere. None 

5. Financial Report.  The accounts had been circulated prior to the meeting.  All expenses for Twin Peak have been met and our financial position remains healthy.
6. Grants to Juniors.  Our present policy is to pay 40% of the expenses of juniors selected for National or international tours and competitions.  There are also grants available from the North West Orienteering Association provided applications are made before the event takes place.   We are delighted that so many of our juniors have been selected recently.  It is important that juniors selected are congratulated and encouraged to apply for grants.  This will be done by the club chairman.  Information about the grants will be placed in the membership directory.  Grants made will be reported to the committee.  Tom and Matthew Fellbaum, Alex McCann, Laura Hindle, John Dempsey and Alistair Thornton have all been selected recently.  Please let me have any other names that should be added to the minutes. M
7. Next year’s membership fees.  Kath Speak as membership secretary has checked the size of the club membership fees for at least six clubs.  While there is quite a bit of variation ours is well within the range.  It has been our practice to have a membership fee that met the cost of running the administrative side of the club.  We agree to keep our fees the same, (family £17, individual £14, junior £3).  We also agree to continue to produce a printed Newsletter.  School Groups should pay a club subscription equal to the adult membership, £14.  We are not yet certain how school membership will be organized by BOF next year.

8. City of Manchester Event and Salford Quays and Castlefield event (SELOC).

Margaret Gregory, Dave McCann, John Britton and Tom Fellbaum and Steve Round met with members of the Manchester City Council Events Department on June 20th and explained the nature of the events we were planning.  They are in agreement, provided there is not an unexpected clash with another activity which has already been arranged, and have asked us to let them have an outline of our proposal which can be shared with those in the area.  Dave McCann is to define the area we are expecting SELOC to use to Steve Round in writing.  We will proceed with mapping the area needed for our planned event.

9. Goyt Valley event on Saturday October 27th.  Vicky Thornton is planning and looking at remapping needs, Steve Fellbaum is the organizer and has sent the risk assessment and application to United Utilities. (or Forestry Commission?)

10. MDOC/DEE Challenge on Saturday 1st September.  Preparations are underway.  Andrew Gregory.
11. Local Events.  There were problems about the visibility of small areas of mid green on the Brereton Heath maps printed at the event.  It is important that a test printing of the map to check for colour accuracy should be made before the event and sent to the controller for approval.
12. Complaint.  No further communications have been received from the owner of the horse.
13. Development Plan.  The outline was checked and some points added.  We will need to return to this. (This will be circulated to the committee in the near future)
14. Stores.  Two suggestions were made: 
a. Signs should be checked and new signs made which are smarter.  The material used for the numbers on the new stakes is attractive and the cost of signs in this material should be investigated.

b. The new stakes are excellent but it would be a help to have bags which could be used for carrying them when being put out or collected.

Pete Lomas to follow up both these points.
15. Club Kit.  There are now some possible difficulties about our previous preferred supplier which Trevor Hindle is trying to clarify.

There was agreement that we should proceed to get a club ‘Apres-O’ wind top as soon as possible.  There are a number of different ideas about the best type of top and the design desired.  We could consider having two tops.  Trevor Hindle to continue his research.
16. Publicity and marketing.  No further information has been received five members have indicated their willingness to be trained.

The next committee meeting will be on Monday September 10th at the Poynton Sports Club

